Meeting Date: Wednesday, October 20, 2010

Called to Order: 9:05 a.m. **Meeting Adjourned:** 9:52 a.m.

Members Present: Rick Maiore, Joe Theriault, Debbie George

Others Present: Celia Jornet and Linda Couture

On-going:

Approved Minutes from September 8, 2010 meeting Signed Motor Vehicle Abatement report and Motor Vehicle Commitments

Linda Couture updated the board on where we are in the Triennial Recertification process. Our rep, Scott Santangelo, has submitted his report to Boston.

Continued discussion on neighborhoods and waterfront. The board will continue to discuss at next meeting.

New Business:

Reviewed and voted on Exemption applications. There are no new applications. Joe Theriault made the motion to approve the applications. Debbie George 2nd the motion. Motion passed by a vote of 3-0.

Summarized the withdrawal of the Harrod ATB case. Foxglove Housing ATB case is still pending and has not been scheduled to date.

The board agreed to put on hold until the next meeting discussing the new Chapter 61B application until we find out from taxpayer what part of parcel will be classified. The board agreed to accept all chapter applications received on existing chapter land as long as there are no changes from last year's application.

Discussed 144 and 90 Prospect Hill Rd. Will be adding the house only on 90 Prospect Hill Rd to the tax roll for FY11.

Our next meeting is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, November 10th, 2010 at 9:30 a.m. at Town Hall.

Date approved: November 10, 2010

Rick Maiore Joseph Theriault Debra George